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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 

www.peacecrcmenno.org 
 

CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors, 
if you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
May 22, 2022 

 
 

Organist/Pianist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Pastor Duane Smith 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 286  “With Grateful Heart My Thanks I Bring” 

God’s Will for Our Lives:  I Peter 1:13-2:1 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 378  “I Know Not Why God’s Wondrous Grace” 

Congregational Prayer - followed by Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for the General Fund 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 405  “Far and Near the Fields are Teeming” 

Scripture:  Mark 4:10-20, 26-29 

Sermon:   “The Power of the Word” 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 111  “Come, Ye Thankful People”  verses 2, 3, 4 

*Apostle’s Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 444  “A Mighty Fortress Is Our God” 

 

 

 

 *Please stand if able 

 



 
Today/This Week: 
May 22 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Upcoming: 
May 29 - Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m., Pastor Calvin Hoogendoorn 
July 25-29 – Vacation Bible School 
 
May 15:  Attendance – 74; Offering - $1365 General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for May:  Robert Heckenlaible 
USHER for May:  David Sayler 
SOUND SYSTERM for June:  Jeremy Zeeb 
USHER for June:  Jeremy Zeeb 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of May 22 are 
Hulda Auch, Roger & Alita Guthmiller, and Brittany/Austin/Hunter Haberman. 
 
PARSONAGE CLEANING/SPRUCE-UP:  Thank you to those that helped in any 
way with the parsonage cleaning/spruce-up project yesterday! 
 
SARON CEMETARY CLEAN-UP:  Clean-up went smoothly at the cemetery on 
Tuesday evening.  Two sides of the chain link fence were taken down and a large 
pile of corn stalks were cleaned up out of the cemetery area.  The fence will be 
rebuilt at some point. 
 
MENNO OLIVET CARE CENTER:  The Menno-Olivet Care Center is looking for 
volunteers to help paint the dining room and wash the windows on June 10.  We 
are looking for four or five volunteers.  Volunteers will need to bring brushes 
and rollers for painting.  Mask will need to be wore in the hallway but may 
remove them while in the dining room.  Lunch will be served to the volunteers. 
 
The Care Center is also looking to hire someone for about 10 hours of 
maintenance work per week.  If you’re interested, call Lacy Feldman at 605-659-
5262.  Job duties would be changing lightbulbs, ceiling tiles, picking up sticks, 
and general maintenance work as required. 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


